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        MTA LEGISLATIVE BRIEF

February 2, 2004

TO:

MTA BOARD OF DIRECTORS

FROM:
ROGER SNOBLE, CHIEF EXECUTIVE OFFICER 

FEDERAL

President Bush unveiled his Fiscal Year 2005 Budget today.  Tomorrow, the Federal Transit Administration (FTA) will issue its annual 2004 New Starts Report.  It is our understanding that the Report will recommend an appropriation of $80 million in Fiscal Year 2005 for the East Los Angeles Light Rail Line.  The Annual New Starts Report provides a snapshot of each New Start project in development across America.  In addition to providing information to Congress, it serves as guidance to project sponsors, so that improvements can be made to strengthen individual projects.  Additional details on the FTA’s 2004 New Starts Report will be available tomorrow.

STATE

The Legislature will begin to hold hearings on the State Budget this week.

The Senate Budget Subcommittee (Subcommittee #4) for Transportation will hold a hearing on the impacts of the Governor’s Budget proposal relating to transportation on Wednesday, February 4. This hearing will be held in Stockton.

The Senate Budget Committee will hold an overview hearing on the Governor’s Budget proposal, Thursday February 5 in Sacramento.  Staff is also informed that the Senate Transportation Committee may hold a hearing on the impacts of the Governor’s Budget Proposal relating to transportation on February 17, in Sacramento.

Please feel free to contact MTA Government Relations Manager for Federal Affairs, Raffi Hamparian at (213) 922-3769, Government Relations Administrator Marisa Yeager at (213) 922-2262, or MTA Government Relations Manager for State Affairs, Michael Turner at (213) 922-2122 with any questions related to this Legislative Brief. 
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